STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 JANUARY 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle
County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	1

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time.
1171
To receive apologies for absence

None received.
1172
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.
1173
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 December 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1174
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that big on the agenda at the moment was the budget, due on 14 February.  This is the first year that the Council is not facing additional saving cuts, in addition to those savings already faced/accounted for.  


Cllr Dyer pointed out that the new Stagecoach route introduced from Woodstock to Oxford Parkway had taken potential OURBus customers away.  OURBus was hoping to capitalise on this area as part of the route currently running from Middle Barton to Oxford Parkway.  Cllr Hudspeth raised concerns with the additional buses running through Woodstock as a result of this new route.  Cllr Hudspeth mentioned the possibility of Stagecoach and OURBus working together to offer joint ticketing which could encourage more students to use the service.  
1175
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


No correspondence.

 
1176
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Village Christmas tree event – A separate meeting had been held to discuss the event in 
more detail.  Cllr Meadowcroft commented on the limited coverage of the event in the 
recent edition of The Dorn Free Press (DFP).  Cllr Meadowcroft volunteered to write a report 
for inclusion in the DFP in the future and for professional photographs of the event/tree to 
be taken for inclusion.   



- Village music festival 




Ideas for a possible event to take place in the summer, such as beer festival, family day, live 
music (including local talent) was discussed.  The ideal location would be the Sports & Social 
Club, however, the idea needed to be discussed with the Playing Field Committee at the 
forthcoming AGM.  It was agreed that Cllr Hinton would add a piece in the forthcoming 
Barton Bulletin about the 
possibility of the event taking place and asking for 
volunteers to come forward to help form a steering group to organise the event.  The event 
to be discussed in more detail at the February meeting, once the idea had been discussed 
with the Playing Field/S&SC.



- Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) – Membership Renewal

RESOLVED

THAT, membership would be renewed for the year at a cost of £78.00.  This was agreed by 
all Councillors.  

- PCSO Awards for 2017


Chris Jones had forwarded sent an e-mail to the PC regarding nomination for the Community 
Policing Awards for 2017.  The subject was discussed and it was agreed by all that the PC 
would nominate Chris Jones for the award based on the work and support he had shown 
over the last 12 months.  Nominations to be completed by 20 February.
1177 
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


NALC were seeking comments on the consultation for which extends the Ombudsman to 
cover town and parish council sector.  The clerk to re-send the information to all Councillors 
so they could make any necessary comments by the 24th January. 
1178
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Nothing to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





It was reported that the new dog bin recently installed in Holliers Crescent was full 

and in need of emptying.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk to contact WODC and ask for the bin to be emptied as soon as 


possible.


There is a National Litter Picking Event being held in March.  The PC normally carry 

out a litter picking weekend in March.  Cllr Hinton to ask for volunteers for litter 


pickers in the next edition of the Barton Bulletin.  The clerk to enquire about litter 

picking equipment from WODC. 


Hopcroft Holt Update – Cllr Meadowcroft confirmed that yellow lines had been 


painted onto the garage forecourt to deter people from parking too close to the 


A4260 and obstructing view when exiting the forecourt.  However, the lines were

not always deterring Lorries from parking on them. 



RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Steeple Aston Parish Council to ask for an update on 

progress.


Proposed lay-by, Holliers Crescent – the clerk to provide a status update at the 


February meeting.





Hedgerow along Church Lane – it was agreed that ownership of the land behind 


South Street that runs along part of Church Lane needs to be determined, so that 

the owner can be contacted and asked to cut the hedgerow back.



RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk to carry out a land registry search to determine ownership.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton provided an update.  The Playing Field AGM was scheduled for 18th 
January.  The Secretary of the Playing Field Committee had forwarded on running 
costs on the new public toilets for the PC to review and also asked the PC for a 
further contribution towards the running of them going forward.  The PC discussed 
the costs and potential contribution amounts but before they could agree an 
amount, they required further information on usage and the impact on costs if 
electric hand driers were installed instead of paper towels.  They may consider an 
amount of up to £2,000.  It was thought that some of the money raised at the music 
festival, if it was to go ahead, could be used to fund the maintenance of the toilets.  
1179
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


No applications
1180
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



Jan 2017)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 16 Jan 2017 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed
1181
To receive items for next agenda

Website update


1182
AOB
1183
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 February 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
3



  Signed .............................................


